
New Marlborough Cultural Council Meeting  
May 19, 2021 

 
A meeting of the New Marlborough Cultural Council took place on the Village Green in New 
Marlborough. The meeting commenced at 4:15 pm.  Present were President Nancy Barbe, 
Secretary Marjorie Shapiro, Alice Fahs, Eugene Cleary, Wendy Miller, Linda Fass, Holly Valente 
and guests Louise Yohalem and Jane Maser 
 
The minutes from the April 18th meeting were accepted as was the Treasurer’s report. Nancy 
reported that financially it has been a quiet time with two contributions totaling $100.  
As selectman, Richard Long can no longer serve as treasurer. The position of treasurer has not 
been filled at this time.  
 
Wendy Miller was elected town tax accessor and cannot remain on the Council but will stay 
involved as a volunteer.  
 
Jane Maser was voted onto the Council unanimously. Her nomination will be submitted to the 
Select Board for approval. 
 
At the time of the meeting, 5 grantees had not submitted their final reports despite several 
reminders. Before money can be released for this year, all reports must be in. Nancy will follow 
up.  
 
The remainder of the meeting was taken up with discussion and plans for Burritt Day. With 
covid restrictions easing, we are hopeful that Burritt Day will be a celebratory occasion 
including, vendors, food, music, ped parade, hayride, white elephant sale etc. Deb O’Brien has 
said that the library plans to participate this year also. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:45 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted  
 
Marjorie Shapiro 


